
 

 

 

                 

 

 
 

Testimony in Support of HB 3060 

March 20, 2017, Hearing Room E, 1pm 

House Committee on Business and Labor 

 

Chair Holvey, Vice Chairs Barreto and Bynum and Representatives 

Doherty, Evans, Fahey, Hack, Heard and Kennemer: 

 

The Oregon Commission on Black Affairs and the Oregon Commission 

for Women strongly support HB 3060. HB 3060 will require companies 

seeking state contracts valued at $150,000 or more to certify that they do 

not discriminate on the basis of one or more listed invidious 

classifications, including race, national origin, religion, disability, age, 

marital status, sex, and actual or perceived gender identity. It would also 

require that contractors certify that they have policies and practices 

prohibiting sexual harassment, and sexual assault.  

 

While the State of Oregon already prohibits discrimination based upon 

these attributes, transgender Oregonians routinely experience 

discrimination in accessing benefits under their employer-provided health 

insurance. Insurance companies regulated by the State of Oregon are 

already prohibited from engaging in such discrimination, but other 

insurers such as those regulated by the U.S. Department of Labor are not. 

HB 3060 is necessary to require that large state contractors offer health 

insurance programs that provide transgender Oregonians equal benefits 

and care.  

 

It is both deeply humane and extremely practical to mandate equal 

coverage regardless of gender identity. According to the American 

Psychological Association, outcomes improve dramatically for 

transgender people when they get the care they need. Overall mental 

health improves by 78%, and the risk of suicide drops by more than 80%.  

 

The Oregon Commission for Women and the Oregon Commission on Black Affairs steadfastly 

oppose all forms of sex and gender discrimination and urge the adoption of HB 3060, to ensure 

that Oregonians enjoy equal access to health insurance benefits under their employer-provided 

plans. 

 

Respectfully, 

 

  
Stephanie Vardavas, OCFW Commissioner Robin Morris Collin, OCBA Vice Chair 

Kate Brown 

Governor 
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